Recap of the September 23, 2010
Mayor's Ocean View Task Force (MOVTF)

Summary of MOVTF meeting follows:

· Standing Reports:  Norfolk Police showed a crime comparison of June 1st to September 12th for 2009 vs. 2010 for the Ocean View Planning Districts.  Basically, this comparison showed a decrease in violent crime and an increase in property crime with major increases in property crime related to vehicles.  The East Beach Community rep reported several incidents of bricks being used to damage vehicles parked in their community.  

· Discussion on MOVTF organizational changes:  City Council is considering scheduling Task Force meetings bimonthly vs. monthly to reduce City officials workloads thus enhancing their abilities to better respond to issues.  (Next meeting is scheduled for November 2010.)
· Code Enforcement:  City leadership has realigned the code enforcement office back to the Planning Division to enhance their ability to work with other City offices.  Some MOVTF attendees voiced concern over prior code issues and the perceived lack of response they received from the City.  City officials will discuss other avenues to enhance the code enforcement process.

· Habitat For Humanity:  Helen Sommer the executive director of the local Habitat for Humanity office provided a presentation on Habit activities and plans.  Helen highlighted the recent activities of her organization in our area -- over $5M in homes constructed over the last three years.  Helen informed the NOVTF members that plans are underway to construct two Habitat homes next year in our area:  one in the West Ocean View and one in the East Ocean View.  Habitat is looking for groups and individuals volunteers.
· Community Center and Senior Center:  Over the last few years, a need for a youth community center in the West Ocean View area has been highlighted but no formal City action has been forthcoming.  The need is justified and discussions focused on the potential to add a community center to a school rebuild project due to budget issues.  

· Additional Items of Interest:

· Bay View Motel Status:  City attempts to remove this eye sore are in the courts.  The assigned Judge has directed the removal of the motel but the owners have requested and received additional time to respond to the courts.  Follow-on legal actions scheduled for October.
· Mobile Home Park near the intersection of Shore Drive and Little Creek Blvd:  Efforts to remove all the units was stopped due to pest issues.  The pest issue has been resolved and actions will resume to clear the property for reuse.

· Homearama: As reported earlier, Homearama will begin on October 16th and involve 9 homes (5 of which have already been sold).  
